
THE MIDLOTHIAN COUNCIL (RULLION ROAD, 
PENICUIK)  

(TEMPORARY CLOSURE) ORDER 2020 
 

TTRO/R 5.4.234 
 
Notice is hereby given that Midlothian Council has 
made an Order under Section 14(1) of the Road 
Traffic Regulation Act 1984, the effect of which is 
that for a temporary period to facilitate 
carriageway reconstruction works Rullion Road 
will be closed between Ramsay Place to 
Brockwood Avenue.  The closure will be phased 
to allow access.  The Order which has a maximum 
duration of 18 months has effect from 14 
September 2020 and is expected to be in place for 
4 weeks. Pedestrian access will be maintained.  
Alternative routes for general traffic will be via 
Cuiken Terrace, A701 and A766 Carlops Road.  
There will be no vehicular access to houses on 
the frontage of Rullion Road in the sections 
affected for the duration of the works.  The bus 
service will operate via Cuiken Terrace, A701, 
Town Centre, West Street, Bog Road and A766 
Carlops Road. 
 
 

Kevin Anderson 
Executive Director, Place 

 


